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Mrs. Jayne Anderson Winner of SMS Christmas Quilt
SMS recently received a Handmade Christmas Quilt generously 
donated by the grandmother of one of our students to be used 

as a fundraiser for our school.  Students sold raffle tickets, and 
Mrs. Jayne Anderson (shown) was the lucky winner!
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“If we had no winter, the spring would not be so pleasant:  if we did not sometimes taste of adversity, prosperity would not be so welcome.”


~Anne Bradstreet





The SMS Food Drive, sponsored by the SMS Student Council, is underway until December 17.  Please send canned goods or other non perishable items to help less fortunate in our community this holiday season.
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Discovering a Simpler Time Through Reading


No running water?  Girls wearing long dresses with petticoats?  Courting and no dating?  NO CELL PHONES???????  Yes, the 7th grade reading classes have traveled back to a time that our students can hardly imagine.  We are studying The Witch of Blackbird Pond written by Elizabeth George Speare set in the late 1600's.  The students are not only learning the story line of a young girl, Kit, who uproots her entire life to move to the New America, but they are also discovering the political unrest of the time and the major differences in culture from then to the present.  We are doing many activities along with our novel study, including journals.  One of the journal topics was comparing present day living to the 1600's and whether or not the younger generations have it easier than their predecessors.  Students noted that while life has been made easier because of technology, inventions, and machines, our quality of relationships and living may not be better.  We are also discussing accepting differences in others and not judging someone based on how they look or act.  Ask your students questions about our study as we delve into the past and compare and contrast life in America in years past and present.


Article Submitted by:


Mrs. Burleson 


7th Grade Reading Teacher

















SMS Library Top 10 Books


Mr. Strike Out by Jake Maddox





Albert Einstein by Don McLeese





Quarterback Sneak by Jake Maddox





The Contender by Robert Lipsyte





The Curse of the Wendigo : an Agate and Buck Adventure by Scott Welvaert





I Know What You Did Last Summer by Lois Duncan





Jackie Robertson by Don McLeese





Babe Ruth by Don  McLeese





Brothers in Hope: The story of the Lost Boys of Sudan by Mary Williams





A Child Called “It”: One Child’s Courage to Survive by David Pelzer


New additions to the library are:


The Invention of Hugo Cabret: a novel in words and pictures by Brian Selznick


The Emperor’s Code by Gordon Korman


An Innocent Soldier by Josef Holub


Flawed Dogs: a novel: the Shocking Raid on Westminster by Berke Breathed





We have also added several new audiobooks to our collections. These can be checked out for one week. 





Don’t forget that all SMS students and faculty can view our collections by 


going to � HYPERLINK "http://www.cov.k12.al.us/" �www.cov.k12.al.us� and clicking on the Destiny Library and Textbook link.

















Exciting Current Events in Social Studies


This year we have started the school term off with a fresh new method of student interaction.  During the beginning of this 2nd nine weeks of classes our 7th grade geography students had a great opportunity to collaborate face-to-face with students from a different part of the world.  One day as I was talking to our great school librarian, Mrs. Thomasson, we thought of a whole new level of cultural communication and learning.  What if our 7th grade students could talk to students from a culture we are studying in our Geography class?  I personally felt like this was something that could revolutionize the way students learn about each other.  As we began studying about the Asian subcontinent of “India,” I told our students about the possibility of a potential two-way communication between our Straughn 7th grade students and a similar group of students from India.  At this same time, Mrs. Thomasson was working diligently on arranging a date for our class to meet face-to-face with a group of students from India. 


 Over the next few days of our Geography class, we formulated a list of student created questions, and decided on the method by which we would interact.  On the Friday of November 12th, 2010, we finally had this great opportunity.  Over 50 of our 7th grade geography students packed into the library for this much anticipated event.  Mrs. Thomasson linked us online, with the students from the opposite side of the world, within just a few seconds.  She was able to do this with the revolutionary video communication tool known as “Skype.” And low and behold, there we were standing face-to-face with over 35 students from an orphanage in south-central India.    


During our face-to-face student interaction, the Indian students were visually excited to be able to communicate with our students. Our students were also similarly wide-eyed and attentive, at this same time. The smiles on their faces were a great reward for the planning we had done.  Over the course of the 30 to 35 minute conversation, the students from India sang a traditional Indian song, showed us their daily school apparel, asked their own questions about America, and asked our class to sing an American song to them.  With the leadership of Mrs. Sharon Jones, our 7th graders sang the “Star Spangled Banner” to an eagerly attentive audience. After we finished singing our song, their students cheered. The whole experience went great from student questions and answers, to the tears that were shed by their kids at the end of the video session.  I can honestly say that no pages out of a textbook can ever replace that type of learning experience.


Seth Richards


7th Grade Social Studies





EDP is in the Spirit of Christmas


Straughn Middle School's after school program, "Reaching the Middle" is in full swing for the Christmas season.  Four members in the program, with the help of Mrs. Ann Grantham, decorated the Covington County Central office Christmas tree.  This tree along with the one in the school's lobby is decorated with ornaments created by the EDP students.  EDP will also be having Family Literacy Night on Thursday, Dec. 16th at 6P.M. in the school's cafeteria.  “Thank You” to Marvins in Andalusia for donating the trees!!!!
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8th Grade Literature Classes Christmas Wish


The 8th grade literature classes would like to say “MERRY CHRISTMAS” and let you know a ‘few” of the things we think are extremely important to give this year!  These are things we know we all have and can give freely.  So, for starters..love, kindness, a smile,  a helping hand, a listening ear, a shoulder to lean on and genuine friendship!  All of these things are part of our 3 R’s-Respectful, Responsible and Resourcefull.  We are truly blessed here at SMS and are wishing everyone a Merry Christmas and a Blessed and Happy New Year!!!





Safety First


By Mr. Barry Wood


Many of the students at Straughn are avid hunters and have already been successful this season.  As this year’s Christmas break approaches, and with hunting season in full swing, there are a few things to remember before you head out into the woods to bag that big buck.  First, safety should be your primary concern as a hunter.  Second, treat the environment and wildlife with respect.  Always pick up any trash and only harvest those animals that you will enjoy on the table.   And lastly, safety, and yes, it was also first, but it should always be on your mind as a responsible outdoorsman.  The Alabama Department of Conservation and Natural Resources has a few suggestions regarding hunter safety.  The following rules are some common sense measures that will help you have a safe and rewarding hunt.


Wear a blaze orange cap or vest during gun deer season.


Use a small flashlight during dim light conditions to identify yourself as a human being.


Always pull your gun or bow up to your tree stand with a pull-up rope. Firearms should be unloaded, action open and safety on.


Always, wear a fall restraint device any time you are climbing, sitting or descending from an elevated position.


Control the direction of your muzzle at all times.


Treat every firearm as if it was loaded.


Be sure of your target and what is beyond.


Point a firearm only at what you intend to shoot.


Never climb a fence or tree, jump a ditch or log, or enter a vehicle with a loaded firearm.


         Be Safe and Good Luck!  


          http://www.outdooralabama.com/hunting/HunterFactSheet.pdf
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8th Grade Science


We are doing exciting activities in Mrs. McLaurin’s 8th grade science classes.  Recently, we built fan cars, mousetrap cars, and a roller coaster.  The fan cars each had a tiny, battery-powered fan attached, and many were really fast!  The winners of the fan car races for speed were:  2nd period Bryan Dunn & Matt Dye, 3rd period Jacob Whatley, 4th Period-Ivy Jackson & Krystal Robinson, and 5th period-Ashton Mayhall , Tristan Williamson, and Cadyn Cosby.  We then built mousetrap cars.  These cars were powered by small household mousetraps.  To power the cars, we attached string to the clamping device on the trap, and then to the rear axle on the car.  When the trap was released, it pulled the string causing the tires to spin and move the car across the table.  The students who built the fastest mousetrap cars were:  2nd period-Brooks Rabren & Noah Rider, 3rd period-Keegan Compton & Liberty Dauphin, 4th period-Fuller Myrick, 5th period-Paige Lucal & Janelle Nurse, and 6th period-Randall Watson & Jamie Williamson.  Finally, we built five roller coasters-one for each science class.  After completing the lesson, we also held races for the fastest roller coaster car to make it down the track.  These three lessons-fan cars, mousetrap cars, and the roller coaster-were the student’s favorite labs for the first semester of AMSTI.  We are now looking forward to January when we will begin the AMSTI lessons on chemistry!
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December 16- Family Literacy Night


December 17- January 3- Christmas Holidays


January 4-Back to School for students 


January 6-Report Cards


January 17-No School King/ Lee Holiday


January 29-SMS Pageant


February 10-Progress Reports/


Valentine Dance


February 11- Professional Dev. Day No School for Students


February 14-Break


March 16-Spring Pictures


March 17-Report Cards


March 18, 21- Break


April 11-15-Spring Break!!!!!!!
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